
From: Chris Bishop <chris.bishop@nursefamilypartnership.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/23/2013 10:59:41 AM
Subject: Meeting - Chris Bishop, Michael Rentiers

Christian,
 

Good to meet you today. See you on May 6 at 11 am at your office to chat about Nurse-Family 
Partnership.
 

Best,
 
Chris
 

Direct: 303.813.4315 | 
 
Cell: 704.698.6097
 
chris.bishop@nursefamilypartnership.org
 

Sent from my iPhone, so please forgive any typos.
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